For approval  21/03/2019


Minutes of the Maer & Aston Parish Council

Meeting held at Aston Village Hall on 21 February 2019 at 7.30pm

Present:     M Kelly (Chair), A Mainwaring, E Stanier,  L Chesterton, D Lovatt, R Chatburn, G Chatburn, E Sudlow, P Northcott, D Harrison
Apologies:    None
Declared Items of Interest  None

Minutes of the Last Meeting 

Minutes of the meeting held  20th December  2018 approved, proposed  Cllr Stanier and seconded by Cllr Lovatt.  

Councillor Vacancy

Guy Chatburn from Aston was welcomed as the new Parish Councillor and co-opted, proposed by Cllr Lovatt and seconded by Cllr Mainwaring.  
General Planning Matters
· 11/00599/FUL and 11/00601/FUL - Maerfieldgate Farm – no further information had been received and still no response to the letter sent to NBC Planning and copied to the Chief Executive, on 28th September 2017 had been received.  No further information had been received.
· Naming of Roads – Issue had been brought to attention of Cllr Paul Northcott as further problems had been experienced in Maer.  A request to replace a sign for Bates Lane was also made.  
Planning Policy Review/Neighbourhood Plan 


The Neighbourhood Development Plan – The Plan had now been submitted to Newcastle Borough Council.

The Joint Local Plan – Cllr Northcott confirmed that further information would be available by the next meeting.
Planning Applications received since the last meeting
· 19/00090/FUL -  Land Off Watering Close Newcastle Road Baldwins Gate -Variation of condition 1 of planning permission 16/00086/REM to substitute the approved plans with revised plans which alter the design of Unit 3 (Please note this is not in Maer & Aston Parish Council) Cllrs had no objections.
Decisions of Planning Committee
· 18/00952/FUL -  Maer Hall Maer Staffordshire - Retention of canopy with tiled roof over pedestrian gate – Application Permitted
· 18/00991/FUL – 2 Woodside Villas, Woodside, Baldwins Gate –Proposed car barn and tool shed.  No objections received. – Application Permitted

To consider On-going applications and current developments


· 18/00507/OUT – Croft Farm, Chorlton - Outline planning for the demolition of existing buildings, 1 replacement farmhouse, erection of 11 bungalows, access, parking and amenity space.
· 18/00705/FUL & 18/00706/LBC – The Old Vicarage, Maer – Replacement conservatory with timber orangery.  Councillors had no objections.

· 18/00894/FUL - Sidway Hall Willoughbridge Market Drayton - Variation of conditions 2 and 7 (revised landscaping scheme and further ecological report) of planning permission 13/00825/FUL for the restoration of Sidway Hall (including some demolition), the demolition of one dwelling (The Lodge), the erection of a replacement dwelling (with associated works) to the rear of Sidway Hall and a proposed tractor store.  Clerk to check whether a further entrance has been created onto the A51. 
9.  Matters Arising 

· Highways Issues/Winter Gritting  -  Removal of  ‘A’ signs on A51 currently subject to appeal.  The permanent sign has been removed.  Following period of bad weather an invoice had been received for gritting of £525.00 which included some cost for servicing of the spreader.  Residents in Aston had welcomed the service however concern over the cost of prolonged periods of bad weather may result in residents’ referendum on future costs.
· Newcastle Rural LAP – Next meeting to be held 14th March 2019.
· Community Events.  Puddings and Puzzles 19th January 2019 at Maer Village Hall had been well attended.  Possible litter pick in  Maer may be organised shortly. Following training at Maer Village Hall, a refresher course was also offered to Aston on the use of their defibrillator. Aston Village Hall to hold quiz 22nd February.
· Broadband Connection  – Cllr G Chatburn reported that connection was worse for residents in Maerway Lane than in Aston village. There is a remodelling exercise underway in Aston but not all properties would be included however it was agreed to await the re-evaluation before proceeding.  Cheque of £100 to AVH for consultation to be cancelled and re-issued as and when necessary.
· HS2 – Clerk had received documents for public to view/consultation regarding HS2 plans to remain a Maer Village Hall.  Clerk to arrange notice with contact details should village hall be locked.  Cllr G Chatburn retained USB.  Woore’s proposed village by-pass should not affect improvements at A51/A53 junctions.
· County/Borough Councillor’s Report -  Cllr Northcott reported that the joint County and Borough Growth Strategy has been approved and also the Budget for the forthcoming year.  Councillors’ community fund has been reduced to £2,500 per Councillor and all applications need to be match funded. Additional car parking has been approved at Keele Services subject to increased security.  Cllr Harrison reported that the Guildhall is now up and running as a community and voluntary sector hub. Over 11,000 residents have signed up to the garden waste recycling and collections start in the area this week. A local air quality development plan is being considered in conjunction with Stoke-on-Trent.  Residents are encouraged to take part in the consultation on Bradwell Hospital becoming part of a new integrated care hub.
Financial Position of the Parish Council


· Bank Account Update –

Precept A/C £    3,487.77
Deposit A/C £    8,659.58
Payments/Donations – The following payment was agreed, proposed Cllrs R Chatburn and seconded by Cllr Chesterton -   Clerk’s pay/expenses of £249.59, B Adams £55, A V Hall £96, M V Hall £60, Ven-a-s Contractors £525.74.  A request from Ashley First Responders for purchase of Upper Arm Blood Pressure Monitor and Pulse Oximeter totalling £181.75 was agreed, Proposed Cllr Lovatt and Seconded Cllr Stanier
	Payee
	Bank Account to be drawn on
	Cost
	VAT
	Power
	Total value of Cheque

	E Sudlow
	Precept
	249.59
	------
	111
	249.59

	Ven-a-s Contractors
	Precept
	525.74
	
	
	525.74

	B Adams
	Precept
	  55.00
	
	
	  55.00

	Aston V Hall
	Precept
	  96.00
	
	
	  96.00

	Maer V Hall
	Precept
	  60.00
	
	
	  60.00

	Ashley First Responders
	Precept
	181.75
	
	
	181.75


Items of Business/Correspondence.

· Landscape Maintenance Tender – One tender had been received which was opened in front of all Councillors.  It was agreed to award the tender to Croppers for £1800 + VAT per year for 3 years, Proposed Cllr Lovatt Seconded Cllr Stanier.

· Footpaths in the Parish – Cllr Chesterton is looking to update the footpath map of the Parish in the future.

To report for information only the items of Correspondence received since the last meeting not covered in agenda:-
· Best Kept Village Competition – to be passed to the Village Halls

· Parish Map on website – agreed not to take up offer.
.

Date of Next Meeting – Thursday 21 March 2019 at Maer Village Hall 7.30pm


Meeting ended at 10.10 pm
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